
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Marian Families for the Future: Old answers to New Questions- 

Learning about living family life in the third millennium by 

looking to Mary as our model.  Facilitated by Sr. M. Marcia 

Vinje, Schoenstatt Sister of Mary.  8 Consecutive Mondays,  

7-8:30pm, October 1 through November 19, 2018,  

John XXIII Diocesan Center, 3700 Sheridan Blvd., Lincoln. Event is free.  

For an outline of presentation topics & to register, please visit:  

lincolndiocese.org/specialevents 

 

 
 

 
Hastings Life Chain, 

Sunday, October 7, 2:00-3:00 P.M. 
 

We are assigned to the block between 
15th and 16th Streets along Burlington Street.  It will be a 
peaceful and prayerful gathering to remind the 
community and its leaders that we care about the plight 
of unborn children slaughtered daily through abortion. 
 
 

 
 
 
 “THANK YOU!! THANK YOU!! THANK YOU!! Husker 

Harvest Days food stands were once again a big success for 

Central Catholic, close to being record breaking! Proceeds will 

go the Fine Arts Guild, Athletic Booster Club, the Foundation, 

improvements and some school expenses. Husker Harvest Days 

is the biggest fund raiser for the Fine Arts Guild and one of the 

biggest ones for the Athletic Booster Club. Thank you to 

everyone who donated items and time…students, parents, 

faculty, parishioners, alumni, parents & grandparents of alumni, 

Knights of Columbus, priests, friends…everyone who helped in 

some way or another. We couldn’t have done it without YOU! 

However, help is ALWAYS needed. Won’t you consider helping 

next year September 9, 10, 11, & 12? THANK YOU FOR 

YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT OF CENTRAL CATHOLIC! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Religious Award Ceremony for Boys & Girls!  Scout, American 
Heritage Girl, Schoenstatt Youth and 4-H Leaders--obtain your 
religious award books early so your group can get started on the 
requirements for their Catholic Religious Award!  Girls materials 
are available from the Youth Ministry Office and boys materials can 
be purchased from your Local Cornhusker council office.  The 
Diocesan Mass and Award Ceremony is scheduled for March 24, 
2019 at 2:00pm with Bishop Finn presenting.  Award applications 
are due to the Youth Ministry Office by February 8, 2019.   Visit 
www.lincolndiocese.org/scouting for more information.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Michele at 402-473-0625. 
 
 

 
 

If you would like to have a Mass offered for 
yourself or a loved one, please contact the 
office as soon as possible.  The usual 
stipend in the Diocese of Lincoln is $10, 
however, Fr. Sughroue will gladly offer 
Mass without an offering. Envelopes are 
available in the vestibule. 

 
 

“If anyone wishes to be first, he shall be the last of 
all and the servant of all.” MARK 9:35  

Jesus teaches us that we are called to serve one 
another. Sacrifice is not a word that many people 
like to hear. We think it means that we must give 
up something that we want. However, the literal 
meaning of sacrifice is “to make holy,” from the 
words “sacer” = sacred and “facere” = to make. In 
other words, we make our lives holy by sharing our 
gifts in the service of God.  

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 

 

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

September 23, 2018 
 

100 W Pine Street 
Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 

Parish Mailing Address: 
P O Box 407, Doniphan NE  68832 

Office:  402-845-2707; Rectory:  402-845-4477 
Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 

e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 
www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 

Office Hours Mon-Thurs, 8:30-11:30 am 
 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 
 

 
 

CONFESSIONS:  2nd Wed. of Month, Oct. 10, 4:45-5:15 pm 
 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS: 
 

Sunday, September 30 11:00 am Becky Overturf + 
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STEWARDSHIP:    (9/16/2018) 
Adult:                $485.00     Weekly Budget:           $796.54 
Plate:                  $45.00     YTD Budget:             $9,558.48 
Children:                 -----        YTD Actual:               $3,963.63 
CCD Donation       $15.00    YTD Surplus/ 

(Shortfall)($5,594.85) 
TOTAL:               $545.00 
 
                     

      Thank you for your donations! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Please pray for vocations to the religious life: 
Sr. Maria Joseph Hang Bui, CMRM,  
from Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish, Lincoln, NE,  
First Vows at Sisters of Mary, Queen of Mercy 
  
Sr. Maria Therese Nguyen from Vietnam, 
Novice at Sisters of Mary, Queen of Mercy  

CCD/CYO NEWS 
 

CCD Classes:  September 26 
2nd, 3rd, and 5th grades meet Wednesday from 

1:45 - 3:00 p.m. (*time change because of 
Parent/Teacher conferences) 

 

Next Class:  October 3   
2nd, 3rd, and 5th grades meet Wednesday 

immediately after school from 2:45 - 4:00 p.m. 
 

CYO:  Meets September 30 after Mass 
 

Pre-School Class:  Every Sunday from 10:15 
a.m. to right before 11 a.m. Mass 

 

 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

Reporting Child Abuse or Neglect 
Nebraska law requires all suspicions of child abuse or neglect to 
be reported to law enforcement or DHHS (Child Abuse Hotline:  
1-800-652-1999). 
Reporting Misconduct 
Notify the Diocese of Lincoln of any misconduct involving 
diocesan personnel by calling the misconduct hotline:  
1-844-527-0596 (English and Spanish).  

 
 

 

FATHER/SON PROGRAM “In His Image” for boys age 10-14 

and their father will be held Sunday, Oct. 7, 2018 from 1:30-4 p.m. 

at John XXIII Diocesan Center.  This program is designed to 

educate boys on growing up and becoming a man. Pre-registration 

is required. Cost is $20 per father/son or $30 per family.  To 

register, visit https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/father-son-program 

Questions, please call the NFP Offices 402-473-0630 or email 

jennifer-svagera@cdolinc.net. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House 
in Waverly offers weekend retreats for men 
and women who seek to find a place of 
refuge and solitude, a place of renewal 
and conversion, a place of sanctuary and 
prayer.  Upcoming retreats and themes 

include Sept. 27-30 Eucharistic Adoration Retreat; you 
can register at www.goodcounselretreat.com or call 
402-786-2705. 
 

 

 
 

2-Day UNBOUND Conference:  Participants will learn about 
Unbound through live presentations & videos and how it 
teaches 5 simple “keys” to break the chains of emotional, 
spiritual and mental bondage and unlock the doors to 
freedom. Join us at St. John the Apostle-Lincoln, NE, Friday, 
October 5th- 6-9pm & Saturday, October 6th- 8-5pm. The 
event is free but registration is required. Please register by 
going to: lincolndiocese.org/unbound 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Social Services in Hastings is 

currently looking for volunteers in the 

following areas:  Food Pantry, Open Table Free 

Lunch Program, Thrift Store Cashiers, Pricers, 

and Sorters, Holiday Giveaways, Furniture Movers, 

Delivery Drivers, Warehouse Balers and more. We are 

looking for retirees, students, families, groups and 

individuals. Would you be able to lend a few hours per 

week, month, or year?   

“Whatever you did for the least of these brothers and sisters 

of mine, you did for me.” Matthew 25:40  

Please contact Amy Threewitt at 402-463-2112, ext. 6295 

for more information. 

Ministry Assignments 

Sunday, September 23 
Reader Jill Kimle 

Servers Liam Parker / Kylan Parker 

Offertory Paul and Karen Weiler Family 

Sunday, September 30 
Readers Matt/Mikayla Hurt 

Servers Taylor Pulver / Blake Kimle 

Offertory Kris and Becky Wohlert Family 
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